THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES

September 12, 2017

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on September 12, 2017, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Jim Taylor, President, Chris Langham, 1st Vice President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Jim Tobin, John Wolfe, ex officio, Mark Chandler, Jason Grubbs, Dale Pennington, Treasure, and Chris Thompson, and Kelly Hargett, ED, constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Barbara Bull, Ron Day, Bertha Prim, and Madeline Shepperson. President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for August 8, 2017, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.

Treasurer’s Report:


Dale Pennington, Treasurer and Finance electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes.
Checking $72,347.13
Money Market $75,213.12
Jim Taylor presented a rocking chair to Mary Cook as our appreciation for her dedicated work on the Museum as a founding member and historian.
Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, electronically transmitted and copy attached to official minutes. Reported on the following:
     130 visitors came by the Museum last month

     Bethany Bouchard has been hired part time starting on September 18th

President Report Jim Taylor reported that Dale Pennington is resigning the Board after the October meeting. She is expecting her first child.
Committee Reports:

Chris Langham, Collections Committee Chair, 
No report

Madeline Shepperson, chair. Exhibits and Programming Committee having been electronically transmitted and attached to minutes. Ann Coltrane, in the absence of chair, read the report to the Board. She added that this is the worst time of year for the sports exhibit planning since schools are just beginning the new year.
     Jim Taylor added that Madeline had suggested putting the textile exhibit back up since the sports exhibit will not be ready on time. Board discussed. It was agreed that the Exhibits Committee should just keep working on the sports exhibit
     Anne Coltrane added that, in the future, any exhibit should be left up until a new exhibit is ready.

Facilities and Property Committee: Chris Thompson Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Stated that the final Tuffco coat on the garage floor will be done soon.
 Marketing Committee: Jason Grubbs No report. Jason added that the committee will meet next Wednesday.
 Resource Development. John Wolfe. Chair, presented a vision of the committee.
     ED had brought up the possibility of bringing on site a tobacco barn, There are only four public tobacco barns in NC. This could be used as a kickoff for a fundraiser.
     Cost is $35,000-$40,000 to relocate a barn to the Museum.

     The town has purchased the Beroth and Morris house property next to the Museum.

     Board of Alderman have offered management of the Morris house to the Museum and Beroth property for Museum parking. The Board wants some forestry on the property. 

    Ideas about power lines and fixing up the Morris house were discussed at a meeting. The town would pick up cost as much as possible. They talked about a drive south of the house making an entrance on Mountain and Cherry streets.

     The Morris children are excited about the Museum taking over the house.

     John’s committee feels that money can be raised by using the Morris house and tobacco barn as a package when talking to donors.

     The committee has a long list of potential donors for substantial donations for the barn, Morris house, future exhibits, and operations.

     John feels that we could raise $100.000

     He announced that Jim and Mary Taylor have donated $20,000 toward getting barn on the property, future exhibits, and operations. 

     Handicapped access could be possible at the Morris house but not at the Bellamy house.

Anne Coltrane added that the committee envisions the backyard with the tobacco barn, jail, maybe 1800’s wagon, walkways, trail and exhibits in the barn that would eventually take you into the Morris house.

Kay Pinnix, Secretary read the proposal:

1. Board of Directors approves the moving of a tobacco barn to the site of the Museum for a cost not to exceed $40,000

2. That Board accept management of Morris house as a Museum annex and such portions of the Beroth property as regard parking and other use by the Museum.

3. That the Resource and Development Committee plan to utilize the tobacco barn, Museum annex, operations, and future exhibits as a basis for seeking donations from individuals, businesses, and grants be approved.
Jim Taylor announced that the Executive Committee recommends to Board to accept John’s proposal. Timing for relocating the tobacco barn will be worked out.

     Chris Thompson suggested waiting until spring to move the barn until it is decided what type of foundation the barn will be on. Board discussed.
Chris Langham made a motion to accept the proposal and motion passed.

Old Business: Chris Langham and John Wolfe, met with Curtis Swisher concerning the Depot security. We need to decide what we will do with the Depot and get back to the town. Caudill Electric will go out to the Depot to evaluate security needs.
New Business None.

Kelly Hargett was excused
REDACTED

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 5:0 0 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
